The Editor BGD
13-0Oct-2015

Dear Dr Klaas,

Thanks to you and the two anonymous reviewers for their comments on our
manuscript. We have carefully addressed each of the reviewers’ comments;
which have now been uploaded independently. We believe this has resulted in a
significantly improved manuscript significantly. Furthermore we have edited the
figures to increase the fonts where suggested, thereby improving the readability
of the figures

Sincerely,
Andrew Lenton



